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TELLICO VILLAGE 
PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION 

Board meeting AGENDA 
Wednesday, November 14, 2018

1:30 p.m. 
Tellico Village Yacht Club	 							       Outcome		

Responsible		    
								      
I.	 President Announcements 				    Call to Order  		
Bruce Johnson  

II.	 Minutes (October 24, 2018)				    Approve	  	
Bruce Johnson

III.	 Honor Awards Nominees/Winners			   Announce 		
Beth Kuberka 

IV.	 Advisory Committee/Liaison Reports					  

Agenda continued on page 2.
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Library Corner 
Wednesday, November 14, 2018, The Annual Meeting for the Friends of The Public Library at Tellico 
Village will be held at 7 p.m. in the Christian Life Center of the Community Church of Tellico Village. All 
are welcome!

The evening will include library updates and the election of officers by members of the Friends.

You won't want to miss the Main Event of the evening - the program presented by Dr. William M. Bass, 
Forensic Anthropologist, Bestselling Author (fiction and non-fiction that centers around forensics and 
bodies), and creator of "The Body Farm". The University of Tennessee Professor Emeritus Dr. Bass is 
widely regarded as a foremost expert in this field. He has many experiences to share, from forty-eight 
years of work, and 700 cases, although he does acknowledge not all have been solved, but even that 
is a lesson learned. Maybe as many as 30-40 remain unsolved and pose the questions: what have I 
missed and what can I do better?

There is no charge for this presentation. Information: 865-458-5199, Public Library at Tellico Village.

Board Election 
Villagers: Don’t forget to vote in the Tellico Village Property Owners Association Board of Directors election. Polls 
are open. Go to www.TellicoVillagePOA.org/vote and click on the big VOTE button. Use your unique username 
and password to vote in the POA Board election. Any questions, 
please contact Election Administrator Jessica Johnson at (865) 
458-7081 or at jjohnson@tvpoa.org. Click on this link to see the 
candidates make their case via a video produced by Tellico Village 
Broadcasting:

https://vimeo.com/294919438

•	 HOA- Update									         Sue English-Kovar
•	 Finance Report 								        Parker Owen
•	 2019 Budget & Five-Year Plan 			   Approve 
•	 ACC 		   								        Jeff Gagley   
•	 Public Works 									         Jeff Gagley   
•	 Golf - Capillary Concrete 				    Update 		  Wells McClure 
		
V.	 Other/ Member Comments- Discussion 
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shop tellico village

Summit Medical Group at Tellico Village is located at 202 Dohi Drive, right next to the Wellness 
Center. The office offers comprehensive primary care through Brandon Sammons, D.O., as well 
as digital X-ray and lab services, physical therapy and specialty service partners. Opened in 2017, 
Summit Medical Group accepts most insurance plans and is accepting new patients. For more 
information or to schedule an appointment, call 865-205-3025.

Physicians Hearing Care is a division of Ear, Nose, & Throat Consultants of East Tennessee 
and located at 142 Chota Center. By working together with their board-certified specialists, 
PHC’s Audiologists can ensure that you are getting the best possible care for your hearing, 
balance, and tinnitus difficulties. The premier otolaryngology practice in East Tennessee, ENT 
Consultants, specializes in delivering high quality care utilizing latest innovative technology. If 
you would like to make an appointment, please call (865) 693-6065, ext. 125. You can also visit 
their website at www.phctennessee.com.
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TVB Corner 

Learn about upcoming Town Hall meetings on Tellico Village Broadcasting’s POA update! Learn about the 
important upcoming Town Hall meetings and more about what your POA is doing. Just click this link https://vimeo.
com/298234724 and watch it anytime, anywhere, online. Tellico Village Charter/Spectrum subscriber can also 
watch it on channel 193 on their Televisions.

Did you know there have been ten episodes of the Veteran Next Door produced by TVB and Hosted by Jim 
Jorgensen? Each one these stories about your neighbors is fascinating and worth watching. You can find all ten 
of those stories just by following this link. https://vimeo.com/manage/videos/search/the%20veteran%20next%20
door

Top pick from one year ago. This program showcasing what there is to do in Tellico Village for New Villagers was 
a hit.  Many Villagers emailed this link https://vimeo.com/233009741 to neighbors from back home, friends and 
relatives back home when asked what is there to do in and around Tellico Village?

Creative power is always appreciated at TVB. TVB runs on volunteer power.  The roles our volunteers play is varied 
depending on their skills, and frankly what it is they want to do.  People with organizational, writing, computer, 
marketing, communication, technical, camera, on -camera talent interests are all welcome. Some of our staff 
joined us because they enjoy recording home videos and saw TVB as an opportunity to learn how to record 
better videos. Others had program ideas and now produce. Some are active with other organizations such as 
HOA and work as liaisons to share highlights and happenings of their groups. Yet others believe TVB is a unique 
asset of Tellico Village that is the only broadcasting facility that is dedicated to providing Tellico Villagers news and 
information.

Act now and see TVB Volunteers in action! https://vimeo.com/271752052 Put TVB on your bucket list of things to 
do in 2019. Questions? Contact Station Manager Keith Sanderson at keith@maxapooch.com or call him at 847-452-
1891.

TVB is Tellico Village Broadcasting has dedicated more than 25 years in bringing Tellico Villagers news and more.  
Tellico Village Charter/Spectrum subscribers can watch us on their televisions on channel 193. Everyone can watch 
us online, anywhere, anytime on their computers, laptops, mobile and other devices by following this link https://
vimeo.com/user6448027

Tellico Lake Rotary 

The Rotary Club of Tellico Lake meets at noon the second, third, fourth, and fifth Thursdays of the month at First 
Baptist Church of Tellico Village, 205 Chota Rd, Loudon.  For more information, call John Everson at 423-884-
3369.
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Town hall Recap 

Last night the Tellico Village POA hosted a Townhall meeting at the Tellico Village Community church. 
Hundreds of villagers were in attendance as Board President, Bruce Johnson, Chuck James, a member of 
the Toqua Clubhouse committee, and Parker Owen, the POA CFO, gave presentations on the two proposed 
projects for the Kahite Annex replacement as well as the Toqua Clubhouse replacement. They covered 
proposed bids and plans in their presentations. Everyone in attendance expressed support for the projects. 
The event was recorded and the video as well as the PowerPoint Slides used will be posted to the POA 
website. 

FAC Meeting and Budget Review 11/9 

FAC Meeting 11/9 Review:

The Minutes from the previous meeting were approved unanimously. This was followed by the CFO’s report 
on current activities. Parker Owen presented and updated the committee on the 2019 and 2020-2024 Five 
Year Plan. He also reviewed the actual budget vs. the projected budget to date. Housing starts and transfers 
are higher than budgeted creating more revenue in this area than budgeted. Year to date we are slightly 
under budget in total expenses, however underruns are set to catch up to us this month. Public Works 
overrun is due to maintenance on sewage and water lines. This trend will be reflected in the 2019 budget. 

Current Village capital projects are a new Boiler-HVAC for the yacht club that cost roughly $11,000 as well 
as a new Hot Water heater for the men’s locker room at the wellness center that cost roughly, $7, 975.00. 
These two projects were granted approval from the General Manager and appropriate department heads. 

Budget Review: 

Members of the FAC questioned the proposed price reduction on water and sewer connection fees from 
their other proposed price increase. The original proposal was set at $1200 for water and $2000 for sewage. 
The current proposed price is set at $800 for water connection and $1200 for sewage. 

The point was made that this reduction was proposed to keep the Village competitive with other local 
competitors in the market. 

United Way Campaign Update 
The 2018 campaign is off and running and contributions are starting to flow into the treasurer. Thus far, 
about ten days after the contribution information was mailed to village residents, we are approaching 
1/3 of the goal of $100,000 with a collected total to date of $31,732. Your donations assist in promoting 
health, education and, in some cases, provide basic needs and financial stability to residents of the county 
less fortunate. So, if you have not already done so please mail your check to Judy Gibbons, 216 Talah Way, 
Loudon, TN 37774, the Village Campaign Treasurer. EVERY DOLLAR COUNTS.
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United Way helps those who help the abused 

Unfortunately, many of our fellow citizens, primarily women and children, are subjected to physical, sexual 
and mental abuse at the hands of coworkers, spouses and family members. Fortunately, for the victims of 
this abuse there are four agencies in Loudon County that are partnered with United Way that help mitigate 
the effects this abuse has on the victims. The four agencies are Iva’s Place, the Kids First Child Advocacy 
Center (CAC), The Sexual Assault Center of East Tennessee, and Court Appointed Special Advocates (CASA) of 
the Ninth Circuit Court. Each of these offers support to the victims in unique ways.

Iva’s Place offers a safe-haven physical shelter for women and children who are subjected to abuse by a 
partner or family member. These shelters, either apartments or rooms, offer a safe, secure haven where 
victims can, without fear of further abuse, get their lives back together and eventually move back into the 
community.  While sheltered, they are provided instruction in life skills such as budgeting, nutrition, and job 
searching.

The Kids First Child Advocacy Center (CAC) provides a multidisciplinary advocacy team to serve severely 
abused children in the 9th Judicial District. It provides school resource libraries used by teachers, counselors 
and social workers as they work with students and their caregivers to mitigate the effect of various forms of 
abuse on the learning process.

The Sexual Assault Center of east Tennessee, a subsidiary activity of the Helen Ross McNabb Center, 
provides sexual assault nurse examiners to assist victims in the immediate aftermath of rape; they also 
provide advocacy services, therapy to victims and education and outreach in the community.

Court Appointed Special Advocate (CASA) provides volunteers that are appointed by the Juvenile Judge to 
serve the best interest of children who, by virtue of their home environments, are at risk for or have been 
subjected to abuse and neglect and are being dealt with in the Juvenile Court system family courts. The CASA 
volunteer investigates and monitors the case providing judiciary reports and speaking at court hearings on 
behalf of the child, as necessary. A number of Tellico Village residents are trained CASA volunteers.

United Way provides funding to each of these agencies that permits them to offer a full-range of necessary 
services, some of which would be curtailed were it not for the funds provided by YOU and distributed 
through the United Way.

It is a fact that the support that is provided by United Way to agencies such as these four is so essential to 
the quality of life of our fellow citizens who are dealing with life threatening problems on an every-day basis. 
Your support goes directly toward helping these victims.
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UPCOMING EVENTS AND MEETINGS

FORD RETIREES CLUB

Wednesday, November 14th, at 11:30 am. The Ford Retirees Club of Tellico Village will conduct its 
November meeting at a new date (November 14) and at a new location (Rosy's Cafe) this month only.  
We will have a speaker from Ford Motor Company (Atlanta Office).  We will also conduct an election of 
officers for 2019.  This meeting is open for all Ford Retirees.

Anyone who worked at Ford Motor Company, or is a retiree, is welcome to attend and join the Club. 
Dues are just $10 per year.  We meet in the "odd" numbered months and usually have a social event in 
the "even" numbered months."

HOA 
HOA Social is Tuesday, November 13th, 5:00 – 6:30 PM at the Yacht Club.  Sign up for community events.  
Participate in the Raffle Drawing.  Stay for dinner with the group at the Yacht Club, if you choose.  For more 
information visit:  www.hoatv.org 

HOA General Meeting on Thursday, November 29th, 5:00 – 6:30 pm at the Yacht Club Tellico Village. This is the 
annual HOA Volunteer Recognition and 2019 HOA Board Election.  Since there will be voting for the new HOA 
Board, this meeting is open to HOA Members only.  For more information visit:  www.hoatv.org

HOA will hold a Welcome Orientation for new villagers on Thursday, November 29th, at the Yacht Club from 6:30 
– 8:00 pm on the top level.  Learn about our community and our key organizations.  For more information visit:  
www.hoatv.org

MENS & WOMENS TENNIS 
Please join the Women’s and Men’s Open Tennis Reps on November 14, 11:30 to 12:30, in Room C at Chota, for a 
discussion on enhancing the tennis experience at Tellico Village. The Reps met recently to review shade options 
for the Wellness Courts scheduled for next Spring. They would like your input regarding the benefits of organizing 
as a tennis group. We’ll discuss ideas such as becoming advocates for tennis with our Recreation Director, hosting 
mixed play and social events, sponsoring tennis clinics, providing opportunities for beginners and those needing 
to brush up their skills, and finding ways to grow tennis here. We welcome your ideas.

TV Solo Club 
The Tellico Village Solo Club monthly meeting will be one week earlier this month. The meeting will be on 
Wednesday, November14th, 2018 at the Yacht Club top floor. Sign-up for events starts at 5 pm with the 
meeting at 5:30 pm. Dinner at 6 pm for those who wish to stay.
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Cruising Club 

Tellico Cruising Club, the area's largest boating club, will hold its regular monthly meeting on Wednesday, 
November 14 at the Tellico Village Yacht Club. Social hour begins at 5 pm with the meeting immediately 
following at 6 pm. Anyone with any percent of boat ownership is eligible for membership. The club 
welcomes newcomers and owners of all types of boats. For more information, contact Commander Casey 
Kelly at 865-458-1928.

Shred Day 
Shred Day is Happening November 14th behind the Welcome Center in the drive through from 8:30 a.m.- 
5 p.m. So, bring anything you want shredded and we will see you there! 

Friends of the Tellico Village Library 
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Community Church 
Spaghetti Dinner: November 15th at 4:30 p.m.- 7:00 p.m.  Friendship Hall 

Christmas Tea: November 29th at Friendship Hall 12:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m., catered luncheon; entertainment 
provided by Loudon High School women's chorus; prizes for best table decorations. Call Nancy Owen 707 
472-8296

Movie Night: November 29th, 6:30 p.m.: main Sanctuary; The Bishop's Wife, 1947 holiday film starring Cary 
Grant, Lorretta Young, and David Niven

The Crafters at the Tellico Village Community Church are busily preparing for their Fall Craft and Bake Sale 
which will be held on Saturday, November 10th from 9:00 am until noon in the Christian Life Center of the 
Community Church.

For over 30 years this dedicated group of women has been creating their crafts and selling them at their Fall 
and Spring shows.  All proceeds benefit local charities and in 2017, $23,800 was raised by the Crafters.

The crafters create a variety of items including mail box covers, floral decorations, handmade greeting cards 
and tallies, as well as numerous hand sewn articles, and painted crafts.  This sale will include numerous 
Christmas items that shoppers will want to add to their home decor.  

The bake sale is always a popular part of the sale, so come early for the best selection. Should you have any 
questions, please contact us via email or phone at 408-9281.

MADISONVILLE KIWANIS CHRISTMAS PARADE
"Keep Christ in Christmas" is the theme of the Annual Madisonville Kiwanis Christmas Parade to be held 
Saturday, December 1st at 3:00 p.m.  The parade will form on Anderson Drive by the Monroe Farmers Co-
op and travel North on College Street past the Court House and then follow the route from last year.

The Grand Marshalls are WVLT Channel 8 TV anchors Alan Williams and Casey Wheeless.  Alan, a 
Knoxville native, has spent over 30 years in the broadcast business.  He played football at the University 
of Florida and was drafted by the New York Jets as a punter.  He and his wife Rebecca Jackson have five 
children.  He has a weekly series on WVLT called "Keeping the Faith" and "Tennessee Traveler."  Casey, 
from Texas, spent most of her childhood in Ohio.  A University of Kentucky graduate, she is an Emmy and 
Associated Press award winning journalist who co-anchors WVLT News "This Morning" alongside Bob 
Yarbrough.  

All floats are eligible to win a cash prize.  Judged floats will be parked by the Co-op, non-judged floats will 
be parked on Anderson Drive.  Floats competing for prizes should be in-place for judging by 1:00 p.m.  
Cash prizes will be awarded for first, second, third place and Judges Choice.  All floats can be judged; 
churches, civic organizations, business, etc.  An application to be judged must be submitted to City Hall by 
noon on Friday before the parade.  There are no fees to participate in the judging or the parade. 

Four-wheel vehicles are not allowed, and floats are asked not to throw candy for safety reasons...candy 
may be pitched to spectators.  In the event of inclement weather, the Parade will be held on December 
8th.  

All funds derived from the parade are donated to the local community by the Madisonville Kiwanis Club.  
For information contact Don Edmands, Jr., Parade Chairman, 423-884-3806.
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You can go a little LoCo…Go half LoCo, or you can Go Full LoCo!

Sign up today for the Run LoCo full marathon, half marathon, 5K or Fun Run and race in scenic Loudon County, 
the Lakeway to the Smokies, on Saturday, December 1, 2018. Sterl “The Pearl” Hinton will energize us at the start-
line and get us over the finish line!

Run LoCo is presented by and hosted by the Loudon County Education Foundation  and support education in 
Loudon County.

For complete information and easy registration go to www.runloco.net
Not a runner? You can volunteer to support the event or make a donation at runloco.net.

The Pasta Dinner and Expo will be Friday, November 30 at the Venue from 5:00p.m. to 8:00 p.m. (Guest speaker at 
6:30).  The menu will feature baked ziti, vegetarian lasagna, spaghetti, salad, dessert and drink. The cost to race is 
Adults:  $20, Children 12 and under:  $10, children 3 and under:  free.  The guest speaker is John Kelly (last runner 
to complete the Barkley Marathons). More information is available at www.runloco.net.

There will be dancing in the streets to celebrate the completion of our first Run LoCo!   
LoCo Marathon After Party will be hosted by the Historic Downtown Lenoir City Merchants Association. On 
Saturday, December 1, 4 p.m. - 7 p.m.  Band performance begins at 3:30. BBQ, Chili, and cold beverages will be 
on sale.  This is a great opportunity to celebrate Run LoCo, have some great food, frosty beverages, and get some 
Christmas shopping done in locally owned shops!

The race countdown is on so sign up now at runloco.net and 
RUN LOCO!

RUN Loco 
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New Villagers 

The New Villagers Club holds a Social 4:30-6:30pm on the first Thursday of every month at the Tellico Yacht 
Club. The next Social will be 4:30pm, Thursday December 6th at the Yacht Club. New members should 
arrive promptly by 4:30pm. Please note that no event signups will be accepted before 4:30pm.
Visit the New Villagers Club website for more information. www.telliconewvillagers.com

Tellico Community Players 

Tickets for the Tellico Community Players’ production of “Parfumerie” will go on sale Monday, 
November 5th. Tickets can be purchased online at www.tellicocommunityplayhouse.org. You can 
select the date you wish to attend and reserve and print your tickets. The price of admission is $21. 
The play dates are December 6th to 8th and 13th to 16th. Show times are 7:30 for all shows except 
for the Sunday matinee on December 16th that begins at 1:30. Len Willis is directing the play and Tony 
Licata is the producer. Perry and Rosie Sylvester are sponsoring the play.

“Parfumerie” is a warm gentle comedy that follows the tangled tale of Parfumerie employee George 
Horvath.  Just days before Christmas, George’s boss fires him after mistakenly suspecting him to be 
the lover of his unfaithful wife. Meanwhile, George’s own love life goes awry when he discovers that the 
stranger, he has fallen in love with through a secret correspondence is none other than Amalia Balash, 
a co-worker with whom he constantly feuds. For the employee of Parfumerie, only the truth can lead 
to a happy resolution in the old-fashioned, romantic Christmas tale.  

The adaptation of the play has inspired several movies. They include “The Shop around the Corner” 
starring James Stewart and Margaret Sullavan and “You’ve Got Mail” starring Tom Hanks and Meg Ryan.  
The play is a richer story than the ones in the movies and has such a rich brew of characterizations.

The characters include:

Mr. Miklos Hammerwschmidt played by Steve Mayberry
Mr. George Horvath played by Aaron Vanlandingham
Mr. Sipos played by Joel Bonnan
Mr. Steven Kadar played by Stephen Drew
Miss Amalia Balash played by Jo Beliles
Arpad Novack played by Garrett Marshall
Miss Llona Ritter played by Lisa Silverman
Miss Elizabeth Molnar played by Sue Mertens
Franci played by Nikki Lawrence
Detective played by Don Morton
Policeman played by Doug Banister
Shoppers:  Lucinda Jobe, Lynn Bloomquist, Janet Hamilton, Geri Denney, Larry Denney, Nancy 
Dunsmore, Jean Reich

Enjoy the show during the holiday season!
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The children of Loudon County need your help! 

This marks the twenty-second year for the Loudon County Sheriff’s Department and Tellico Village 
Woodworkers Club's "Toys-for-Tots" program.  The program helps put toys under Christmas trees for 
many disadvantaged children in our local communities. 

In 2017, the Woodworkers Club had 14 teams and 70 individuals build over 500 wooden toys and 
collected an additional 600+ new toys generously donated by Tellico Village residents.   

The Woodworkers Club and Loudon County Sheriff’s Office is asking Villagers and County 
residents to help the children of Loudon County by donating new, store-bought toys.  

Drop-off boxes are available at: the  

 Tellico Village Wellness Center 
 Library 
 Chota Recreation Center 
 Welcome Center  
 Mashburn Builders Office by Sloans   

Pre-addressed envelopes are available at each drop-off location for residents who would like to 
help older children by mailing a check directly to the Loudon County's Sheriff's Office.  Cash 
donations to “Toys-for-Tots” help the Sheriff's office meet special gift needs, particularly for 
older children. Our residents came through generously last year with donations of over $2,000. 

Toy distribution is managed by the Loudon County Sheriff’s office, led by Sheriff Tim Guider.  Debbie 
Hines, his assistant, is the Toys-for-Tots Program Coordinator.  

Since the programs’ inception, club members have delivered to the County Sheriff's Office over 10,000 
toys. These toys have ranged from wooden trucks, cars and airplanes, to elaborate jewelry boxes, 
wooden puzzles, doll cribs, music boxes, children's furniture, and circus trains, toddler pull toys, rocking 
horses, artist boxes, easels and many more hand crafted wooden toys. 

Woodworker Club members have transformed their basements and garages into Santa workshops, 
creating wooden toys to make this a special Christmas for disadvantaged children in our area.  Please 
help by donating a new, store-bought toy, or making a cash donation. 

Presentation of all the wooden and donated toys to the Sheriff's Office will be made Thursday, 
December 6th at 7:00 PM at the Tellico Village Community Church.  Everyone is welcome and 
encouraged to come and see the wide variety of toys that the Tellico Village Woodworkers have 
made. Toys will be on display starting at 5:00 PM. 

Toys For Tots 
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Pet of the week: Blackie 
Blackie is a medium size Labrador mix, primarily black with some brindle spots. He was surrendered by his 
owner. He will do best as an only dog as he has a strong personality. He gets along fine with people and is 
eager to please. He needs a bit of training to improve his manners as he is walking on the leash. He is an 
active 1 year old with a lot of puppy energy. Blackie would do best in a home with adults due to his size and 
energy level.
 
Please take the opportunity to meet Blackie and the other animals at the Monroe County Animal Shelter 
located at 170 Kefauver Lane in Madisonville (behind Wal-Mart). It is open Tuesday-Friday from 11-4:30 and 
Saturdays from 11-2.   While you’re there please remember their true personality may not show through 
immediately in the shelter environment. Their kennel is now their “safe place” and some struggle a bit 
when removed from it. That, by no means does NOT mean they aren’t sweet, loving dogs. It means they are 
uncomfortable or scared. Take the time to meet each dog. Pet them while they are still in their kennel and let 
them get used to you for a few moments before you take him/her for a walk around the shelter ono-on-one. 
Once you get them home and they feel secure all will be well.
 
All animals adopted are spayed or neutered, have age appropriate vaccinations and testing, and are 
microchipped (with registration). Would you consider becoming a foster for puppies, kittens and adult dogs 
and cats? Some just need a break from shelter life, some are awaiting their turn on a rescue transport, and 
some just need some love. If you feel that you cannot adopt at this time, think about a short- or long-term 
foster situation.  Call the shelter to find out more information. It’s a rewarding experience for everyone 
involved.
 
Shelter Statistics for last week: Intakes- 28; Transferred to Rescue- 19 and 4 dogs (or cats) were returned to 
their owner. The Adoption Day at PetSmart was a HUGE success with 24 cats/kittens and 3 dogs adopted! 
Thanks to all who participated.
 
Now that the season has changed for sure, are you in need of some Fall clothing?  Are you getting ready for 
winter? The Monroe County Friends of Animals Thrift Store has tons of new clothing and household goods 
waiting for you! New merchandise arrives daily and is priced to move. Come see us at our new location, 3949 
Highway 411, Madisonville across from Kentucky Fried Chicken. Store hours are 10 AM- 4PM Wednesday 
through Saturday. 423-420-3423
 
Shelter Needs: Pedigree dog and puppy canned and dry food. Friskies canned pate flavors, 
Purina One dry cat and kitten food. Donations vial PayPal can be made from our website www.
monroecountyfriendsofanimals.org or checks mailed to MCFA, PO Box 106, Vonore, TN 37885. All funds are 
used for animal care including veterinarian fees, antibiotics, testing, vaccinations, and flea and heartworm 
control.


